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December 14th, 2020 through December 20th, 2020 

CALL TYPE & QUANTITY 

TOTAL CALLS TRAFFIC STOPS MEDICALS FIRE CALLS CRASHES 
88 28 10 3 1 

 

ARREST TYPE & QUANTITY 

OWI OUID DWLS WARRANT FELONY 
0 0 1 0 0  

 

SUMMARY OF NOTABLE INCIDENTS 

Carbon Monoxide Alarm 

On December 15th officers and Engine 1 responded to a Carbon Monoxide alarm activation at a 
residence at the Drakeshire Apartment Complex.  Upon arrival officers used the department’s four gas 
monitor and did not detect any carbon monoxide.  A check of the homeowner’s CO Alarm revealed that 
the batteries in the homeowner’s alarm was corroded and that the alarm was faulty.  Homeowners are 
reminded to change the batteries in your smoke alarm and CO detector during daylight savings time, 
twice a year. 

Suspicious Person 

On December 20th an officer was dispatched to a residence on Tall Pine Rd.  Upon arrival the officer 
learned from the complainant that the complainant had hired an unknown Hispanic male who had 
knocked on the complainant’s door soliciting handyman work.  The handyman was hired to caulk 
between the complainant’s roof and his shingles.  The two agreed on a price of $90 to caulk 
approximately 12 ft of roof.  When the handyman was done, he advised the complainant that he owed 
the man $2,600 for the job done.  The complainant refused to pay and an argument ensued between 
the complainant and the man.  A nearby neighbor overheard the argument and came over to assist.  At 
that point the handyman left.  A check of the handyman’s license plate revealed that the female owner 
of the vehicle had numerous contacts for fraud and that a male friend of hers, that matched the 
handyman’s description, had been a suspect of a home invasion in Farmington in 2013.   


